
 
 
 
 
March 4, 2022 
 
Mr. Jeff Giuseppe 
Associate Administrator for Enforcement 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
Attn: Recall Management Division (NVS-215) 
Room W48-302 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 
 
Dear Mr. Giuseppe: 
 
In reviewing our records concerning Recall 21V-169, we have determined that Nissan was 
inadvertently delayed in notifying owners due to a mistake in recalculating the 60-day deadline.  
The Part 573 report was submitted on March 11, 2021, and the subsequent Part 577 owner 
notification was mailed on May 11, 2021.  This was one day past the 60-day deadline.   
 
After receiving approval of the customer notification letter from NHTSA on April 15, 2021, Nissan 
delayed its intended mailing schedule as it confirmed the affected population.  Although Nissan 
communicated the details of this activity to NHTSA in a meeting on May 4, 2021, it appears that 
we miscalculated the 60-day deadline date.  We are aware of our miscalculation and are 
adjusting our future scheduling to prevent recurrences.  
 
 
Very truly, 

 
 
 
 

Derek Latta 
Senior Manager, 
Technical Compliance 
 
Encl.  

 

 

  

Nissan North America, Inc. 
One Nissan Way 
Franklin, TN 37067 
 
Mailing Address:  
PO Box 685001  
Franklin, TN 37068 

 


